


Blandford Methodist Church:  Sunday 16th April  

Good morning and a warm welcome to our Morning Worship which is being led by Mr 
Brian Sturtridge.  The stewards today are Joyce Wild and Pat and Brian Dryden.  Thank you 
to Jean Peck for the flowers.  After the service, please join us in the hall for refreshments. 

 
Dates for your diary:     
Sunday 23rd April 10.45 am Morning worship led by Mrs Diana Middleditch 
Sunday 30th April 10.30 am Ecumenical service, Blandford Camp – see below  
Saturday 6th May   8.30 am Monthly prayer meeting, Holtwood Methodist 
Sunday 7th May   6.00 pm “Going Deeper”, monthly meeting of prayer, 

worship and ministry at the Parish Church (first 
Sunday in each month) 

Sunday 14th May  10.45 am Church Anniversary led by Reverend Gwyneth 
Owen, followed by lunch in the hall 

Sunday 16th July: 10.45 am Pauline’s final service at Blandford Methodist, 
followed by lunch in the hall 

Sunday 23rd July:   4.30 pm Leaving Service for Reverend Pauline Crispin at 
Trinity Church, Ringwood 

Sunday 24th September 10.45 am Harvest festival service led by Reverend Nick 
Wood from Verwood Methodist, followed by lunch 
in the hall 

 

 
Bible in a year:  16th – 22nd April:  1 Samuel 30 – 2 Samuel 15  and  Luke 13:23 – Luke 17:19 
 
 
It’s not too late to give a leaving gift for Pauline!  Even though it is a few months yet until 
our Minister and Superintendent, Reverend Pauline Crispin, leaves us for pastures new, it 
would be good whilst she is on Sabbatical to begin thinking about a gift from our church which 
will form part of her leaving present.  If you would like to make a monetary gift towards a 
leaving present, please pass this to Joyce before the end of May, and if you have any 
suggestions for a gift, please let Joyce know.  
 
Church Anniversary lunch:  Following our Church Anniversary service on the 14th May, we 
hope you will join us for a church family lunch.  Lunch will consist of home cooked ham, 
Spanakopita, and Salmon en Croute, all served with new potatoes, side salad and green salad 
with tomatoes and cucumber.  This will be followed by Eve’s Pudding and custard and tea, 
coffee and mints.    
The cost of the meal will be £6 per person (£2.50 for under 10s).  Please add your name to 
the sign-up sheet in the Narthex to assist us with our catering.  If you are able to pay when 
signing up, it will be a great help.        Catering Committee 
 
 



Ecumenical Service:  The next ecumenical service will be held on 30th April at Blandford Camp.  
This will be a “first” for Blandford’s ecumenical services.  To comply with Camp security, if 
you wish to attend please add your full name to the “sign-up” sheet (which can be found in 
the Narthex), so that names can be passed on to the Reverend (Major) Ken Adolphe at the 
camp.  Volunteers will also be needed to welcome and assist with refreshments.  You will 
need to take some form of photographic ID (such as a driving licence, bus pass, passport) with 
you.  We have been advised that you will need to arrive at the camp gates by 9.45 am for 
the 10.30 am service (for security reasons). I do hope as many of you as possible will be able 
to join in this service.  Should anyone wish to attend and need a lift to the camp, please let 
me know.            John Cornish  
 
Methodist Women in Britain – Easter Offering Service:  The Easter Offering Envelopes (which 
were available last Sunday as well as today) are a means for the congregation to give 
donations to The World Mission Fund.  This fund supports mission partners in 65 partner 
churches outside Britain and Ireland.  The money is used in diverse ways to include mission 
appointments and scholarship and leadership training.  The Easter Offering Service this year 
is to be held on Sunday 14th May at 4.00 pm for tea at Verwood Methodist Church, followed 
by the service at 5.00 pm.  All are welcome at this service.                   Glenda Sidding 
       
Blandford Foodbank is urgently in need of - 
      Tinned fruit       Tinned vegetables 

Coffee   Squash/Fruit juice 
The following items are also running low and need restocking - 

Tinned meat  Tinned soup  Jam/marmalade 
Rice pudding  Shampoo  Tea Bags  Toilet roll 
 

For those able to support the Foodbank with items, a box has been placed in the Narthex as 
a collection point.                     John Cornish  
 
 
Prayer:  Please can we continue to uphold in prayer those members of our congregation who 
we know are ill or suffering in some way.    
If you know of anyone who would like prayer and be mentioned by name in The Link, please 
let me know (having obtained their permission first to mention them by name). 
 

 

 

As Reverend Pauline Crispin is currently on sabbatical, for any immediate problems and concerns, please 

contact Joyce Wild in the first instance. 
 

Minister:       Pastoral Support: 

Reverend Pauline Crispin       Joyce Wild:  (Tel: 01258 454091)  


